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OXNARD COLLEGE ACADEMIC SENATE


Call to Order
Academic Senate (AS) President Scott Corbett called the meeting to order at 2:40 p.m.
Members present and absent:
	Academic Senate Executive Board

	Scott Corbett, President
	Present

	Robert Cabral, Vice President
	Present

	Maria Parker, Treasurer
	Present

	Mary Pinto-Casillas, Secretary
	Present


	Department
	Senators

	Addictive Disorders Studies
	1.  Vacant

	Business/CIS/Legal Assisting
	1.  Larry Kennedy, Present

	Child Development
	1.  Vacant

	Counseling
	1.  Margarita Corral, Present

	Dental Hygiene
	1.  Dr. Richard Enriquez, Absent

	Fine Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Fire Tech/T.V.
	1.  Gary W. Morgan, Absent

	Letters
	1.  Amy London, Present
2.  Jeannette Redding, Present
3.  Vacant

1   Robert Kornelson, Absent
2.  Pt Vacant 

	Library
	1.  Tom Stough, Absent

	Math
	1.  Bret Black, Present

2.  Patrick Gass, Present

	Part-Time Faculty Rep. at-Large
	1.  Greg Kaapuni, Absent

	Performing Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Physical Education/Health
	1.  Vacant

	Natural Sciences
	1.  Chris Mainzer, Present
2.  Vacant

1.  Pt Vacant

2.  Pt Vacant

	Student Support Services (EAC, EOPS, Health Center)
	1.  Mary Jones, Absent
2.  Ross Fontes, Present

	Social Sciences
	1. Marie Butler, Present 

2. Linda Kamaila, Absent
1.  Pt Vacant

2.  Pt Vacant

	Technology/CRM
	1.  Andrew Cawelti, Absent


Non-Voting Faculty:
Carolyn Dorrance, Gloria Guevarra
Guests:
None
  
Additions to the Agenda
Action item to approve elections ballot
Public Comments/Announcements

Elections Update
Mary Pinto-Casillas has had to withdraw her candidacy for the Senate secretary position due to her being asked to be Dept. Chair for BUS/CIS.  A discussion on elections procedure ensued.  Ultimately, Robert Cabral nominated Jenny Redding for secretary, and she accepted.  Margarita Corral seconded the nomination. AS President Corbett made a motion to accept the election ballot as amended.  All were in favor; Marie Butler abstained.  Marie Butler stated there is no provision in the Bylaws for not holding elections if the Senate seats are uncontested. Having such a provision would save costs. 
Reading and Approval of Minutes
The Meeting Minutes of March 9, 2009, was approved. Jeannette Redding made motion; Amy London seconded. All were in favor.  
Board and Committee Reports

· Treasurer’s Report—Maria Parker
The balance is $1010.65.  This includes a recent transfer of $250 each to the Academic Senate Leadership and the Ron Jackson (transfer) scholarships.
· Basic Skills Initiative—Jenny Redding

· There will be a meeting this coming Thursday, March 26 from 3:15-5 p.m. in the LS Conf. Room.
· Jenny provided copies of the Oxnard College Writing Referral Menu.  Faculty can use this form to refer students who need writing assistance to Harold Sanders in NH-1.  Harold is a 19 hour per week qualified paid worker. Jenny meets with him regularly.
· Accreditation Committee—Scott Corbett

· A meeting was held last Thursday March 19.
· AS President S. Corbett stated the various groups working on the Accreditation Self-Study are working well.
· There will be a District-wide Accreditation meeting Friday. A concerted effort is taking place to create a database for the assembling and retaining of Accreditation related material for use through the years.
· Technology Committee –Linda Kamaila, absent
Nothing to report.
· Professional Development Committee – Robert Cabral

Nothing to report.
· Campus Use, Development, and Safety – Mary Jones, absent
Gloria Guevara reported that Oxnard College is doing well in terms of accidents reported.  She also stated that concerns over too many staff parking slots as well as questions over Health Center fees have surfaced.
· Program Effectiveness and Planning Committee – P. Scott Corbett
The committee will meet tomorrow, March 24.
· Planning and Budgeting Council –Scott Corbett

· Marie Butler shared information discussed at the last PBC meeting regarding decision making and what PBC requires of its members. Also discussed at the PBC was prioritization should the budget decrease and cuts be necessary.
· Carolyn Dorrance stated that the budget committee has lost its cache since becoming PBC, and that before the Deans Council was created, the budget committee was more inclusive as a community of people. AS Pres. Corbett stated that per WASC's recommendation, PEPC was created to have both planning and program review tracked.
· Learning Outcomes Team – P. Scott Corbett
· The push is to be SLO proficient to meet Accreditation compliance by the next visit in 2010.
· Gloria Guevara stated that the SLO process needs to be streamlined.  The process is fragmented. AS President Corbett informed that the forms and the process is being worked on and that when their work is completed, there will be a systematic approach and public awareness of it will take place.

· A SLO "Report Card" and Rubric for Evaluating Institutional Effectiveness in Student Learning and Outcomes and Program Review sheet was discussed.
· Curriculum –Jenny Redding
The committee meets this Wednesday, March 25.
· AFT Report—Mary Jones, absent 

Nothing to report.
· Constitution/Bylaws Committee

Robert Cabral will collect content from faculty for the updating of the Bylaws and will present to the Senate at the next meeting.
District Committees
· Report on Consultation Counsel—The group has not met.
· Report on DCHR—(conference of Academic titles) The VCCCD Honorific Academic Title Policy document has been certified. 
· Report on DCAS—(letting of contract to Cannon for copying services)

The contract has been pulled from the Board Agenda due to two complaints from competing companies. Cannon was the cheapest and offers an array of services.
· Report on DTRW—The group meets this week.
· Report on DCSL—(Discussion of District operating procedures sent to all Senators) DCSL continues to discuss operating procedures. Standards of shared governance are being met.
Old Business
Academic Senate Scholarship Report:  Committee members Christiane Mainzer, Christina Tafoya, Mary Pinto-Casillas, Vern Simmen and Maria Parker reviewed and selected recipients for the Academic Senate Leadership Scholarship and for the Ron Jackson Memorial Scholarship (transfer).  Each student will receive $500 at the Awards Luncheon on Sunday, April 26.
New Business
· Credit by Exam for High School Students—withdrawn
· The effectiveness of the tutorial center was discussed as a result of an e-mail sent by David Magallanes: 
From: David Magallanes
Sent: Wednesday, March 18, 2009 8:51 PM
To: Bret Black; Patrick Gass
Cc: Scott Corbett
Subject: Senate FYI
Bret and Patrick,
 

    It has been suggested to me that I register my concerns regarding tutoring with the Academic Senate.  
 

     If we truly wish that our students be successful, we urgently need a tutoring program that meets the needs of our students.  I'm personally shocked and disappointed with the quality of help that my Math 10 students are experiencing this semester.  This is remedial, basic-skills math, and yet my students' papers often have many notational and mathematical errors after they've been "helped" at tutoring.  Sometimes my students are angry and frustrated because of this.  I've voiced similar concerns for years, yet I see little or no improvement.  Our calculus students historically have not been able to find sufficient help (if any) at tutoring.  
 

    Part of the problem is that we depend exclusively on student tutors, who are not always "mathematically mature" enough to handle the range of questions they face every day.  
 

    I am very familiar with the Tutoring Center environment.  I spent my office hours there every day for many years.  
 

     I'm in communication with Lucia Haro and other administrators regarding my concerns.  I would like for the Senate to be aware that this is a concern, not only for math, but also for science.
 

     I've suggested two solutions: 1) provide continual professional backup for the tutors so that they have someone to turn to when they are in doubt, or simply don't know; 2) provide student workers as monitors for the Learning Center to ensure some semblance of a learning environment for our students.  
--David
It became evident that a support system for the Tutoring Center is needed as retention rates are directly tied to this. The Basic Skills committee must ensure faculty representatives when they hire tutors, and the tutorial program needs to be unified.  Brett stated that as part of the STEM initiatives, professional math tutors may be hired.
For the Good of the Order–Robert Cabral
Nothing to report
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:07 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Pinto-Casillas

Academic Senate Secretary

SENATE MEETING SCHEDULE 
FOR 2008-2009

Monday, August 25th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Sept. 8th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Sept. 22nd - 
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Oct.13th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Oct. 27th - 
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Nov. 24th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Dec. 8th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Jan. 26th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Feb. 9th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Feb. 23rd -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, March 9th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, March 23rd -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, April 13th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, April 27th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, May 11th -
2:30 p.m.[image: image1.png]
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